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Data Request Number: TURN-SCG-13
(Tax Follow-up)
Date Sent: June 10, 2011
Date Due: June 24, 2011

Please provide the name of the witness/responder.
For any questions requesting numerical recorded data, please provide all responses in working excel spreadsheet format if so available.
For any question requesting documents, please interpret the term broadly to include any and all hard copy or electronic documents or records in SoCalGas’ possession.
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1. Following up on TURN DR 1-01, please recompute the FICA tax using a wage base of $110,700 for 2012, contained in the 2011 OASDI Trustees’ Report.

2. Following up on TURN DR 1-03, please provide SoCal’s ad valorem tax rate for 2010.

3. Please provide 2010 gross receipts and franchise fees.

4. Please explain (narratively and quantitatively) how SoCal the forecasts of cost of removal, percentage repair allowance, and 50% of meals and entertainment for both state and federal taxes in 2010-2012. 

5. Please provide actual 2010 cost of removal, percentage repair allowance and 50% of meals and entertainment for both state and federal taxes.

6. What is the basis for the $797,000 in tax credits?  Given that some of them are related to workers hired in enterprise zones, please explain why they are not escalated.

7. Please provide actual 2010 tax credits.

8. Please explain how the results of operations model calculates 2011 state income taxes for purposes of calculating the 2012 tax deduction on the federal tax return.  Specifically explain what happens in the model if the Commission adjusts O&M spending in 2012 that might affect 2011 and if the Commission adjusts 2010 or 2011 capital spending.

9. Following up on TURN DR 7-3, 7-4, and 7-5, please provide the information requested in those questions regarding the impact of The Tax Relief, Unemployment Insurance Reauthorization and Job Creation Act of 2010 given that the previous answer did npt provide that information, because “Guidance from the IRS is expected in late March 2011.”
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